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Angelus Letter

7 April 2020

TUESDAY of HOLY WEEK

Dear Parish Family,

We have had a lot of inquiries about how Fr. Simone, Ian and I are fairing during this time of “Stay at Home.”  We are doing quite well and are pretty set with supplies.  Marcy Smith (our rectory cook) has made sure that our shelves are stocked and we pretty much have what we need.  We are exceedingly blessed that we live in a large house and are able to retreat to our corners if need be.  Just recently we realized how large the house is now that we are the ones needing to clean it.  Today is my day.  It brings back memories of how I used to clean my home church of Sacred Heart on Saturday mornings when I was in high school for a little extra spending money.  Doing this now brings back those carefree days and reminds me how much I hated cleaning even then.

Also, thank you to everyone who values the parish so much that you still remember to support it even when it cannot do everything that it is supposed to.  There are parishes out there that are floundering at this time (pray for them) but for now, because of you, we are holding our own. 

I am also painfully aware how blessed I am to receive the Eucharist every day.  It feels as though somehow I am cheating.  As I understand the story, during World War II, my family wanted to send penicillin to Slovenia to help a family member in the hospital.  The hospital said that they would refuse the medicine unless enough was sent for the entire hospital.  (Don’t think of a modern mega-hospital.  This was the 1940s and in a small eastern-European village.)  So fortunately, they were able to send enough for all the patients in the hospital at the time.

Being able to receive the Eucharist feels as though I am the only patient in the hospital allowed to receive the medicine.  But I want you to know that every time I do, I have in mind the whole parish and receive on your behalf.  Also, by continuing the celebration of the Mass, I continue to pray for all of you with our highest form of prayer, to cover all of our intentions and make sure (along with our “Spray and Pray” ministry) that the Eucharist is available in the church for you to come and pray.  It still feels like I am making excuses for our many blessings and maybe it is, but know that you are all well prayed for.

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE

Tuesday of Holy Week


8AM
Livestream Mass - Fr. V


5PM
Flower Pick Up in brick parking lot

            Remember:

· If you have not already paid, have your payment in your trunk. NO CHANGE GIVEN       
· Do not get out of your car.

· Have a sheet of paper with your name or order number on it.

· When it is your turn, pull up and pop your trunk and show your paper through your window   

· When your order is compete your trunk will be closed.

Wednesday of Holy Week


8AM 
Livestream Mass - Fr. S

Maundy Thursday


7PM
Livestream - Mass of the Lord’s Supper - Fr. S

· Make sure that you print your worship aid.

Good Friday


3PM
Livestream - Fr. V

· Make sure that you print your worship aid.

· See below for information on how to obtain an indulgence this day.

Holy Saturday


1PM
Blessing of the Foods (in parking lot - remain in your cars) - Fr. V

· Pull in to the church parking lot rain or shine!

· DO NOT GET OUT OF YOUR CAR

· A blessing will go through car windows!


8PM
Easter Vigil - Fr. V

· Make sure that you print your worship aid.

· Have your candle (and matches) ready.

· If you have bells to ring during the Gloria, have them ready.

Easter Sunday


9AM
Livestream Mass - Fr. S

· Make sure that you print your worship aid.


11AM
EXTRAORDINARY FORM Livestream Mass - Fr. Bede OSB

Worship Aids:  Ian is finalizing our parish worship aids to help you participate, particularly during the Triduum. 

PALMS

Cathy Sivec has a few palms left in the office of the rectory.  Please call her and make arrangements if you still need palms, (330) 836-2233.

INDULGENCE FOR GOOD FRIDAY

On any Friday in Lent, a plenary indulgence is granted to the Christian Faithful who, after Holy Communion (excused this year) devoutly recite the following prayer before an image of Jesus Crucified.

Good and gentle Jesus

I kneel before you.

I see and I ponder your five wounds.

My eyes behold what David prophesied about you:

“They have pierced my hands and my feet;

they have counted all my bones.”

Engrave on me this image of yourself.

Fulfill the yearnings of my heart:

give me faith, hope, and love,

repentance for my sins,

and a true conversion of life.

Amen.

Also, there should be a thorough examination of conscience, and a prayed Act of Contrition, and a promise made to attend the sacraments of Confession and Eucharist at the earliest possibility.  Lastly, a prayer for the intention of the Pope should be made.  This can be done by offering an Our Father and a Hail Mary for his intention.

FROM THE MAIL BAG

Should we have unconsecrated bread and wine to partake in as a symbol of our desire to participate in the Mass?  I would recommend against this particular practice.  Years ago, many parishes would hand something out at Holy Communion particularly at Easter such as plastic Easter Eggs with a chocolate inside them for children who were too young to receive Holy Communion.  Rome warned against this practice for many reasons (not the least reason being that a young person might prefer chocolate to the taste of the Eucharist!)  Our focus should be on yearning for that which we are missing - or rather - Who we are missing.

THAT BEING SAID, there are other worthy times that such a “dry mass” might be performed.  At a separate prayer time (away from watching a Mass) perhaps a father, head of household, or any person at home, after the Sign of the Cross, have an examination of conscience, pray an Act of Contrition, proclaim the readings of the day (USCCB website of iBreviary), have a reflection, perhaps have some petitions with an Our Father, pray a Spiritual Communion and ask for God’s blessing.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

These are the names that we received who gave permission to publicly list them in this letter as persons needing your prayers.  They are not all of the sick of the parish (some did not want their names mentioned) and it should not be assumed that any one of them have COVID-19.  Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers.

Kathleen O’Hearn, Harry Schwab, John Schultz, Tim and Linda Beringer, Elizabeth Clark, Pamela Oliver, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, Colleen Trhlik, Don, Jill, Mark.

God bless,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

